COMHAIRLE CONTAE ÁTHA CLIATH THEAS
SOUTH DUBLIN COUNTY COUNCIL


MEETING OF SOUTH DUBLIN COUNTY COUNCIL

Monday, 9th December, 2013

HEADED ITEM NO. 4 (ii)
TRANSPORTATION STRATEGIC POLICY COMMITTEE

Minutes of Meeting of 5th September 2013
Present:
 Elected Members:
Councillor C. Brophy





Councillor P. Cosgrave

Councillor A.M. Dermody

Councillor E. Higgins

Councillor C. Jones

Councillor J. Lahart

Councillor W. Lavelle

Councillor E. Tuffy 

Council Officials: 
Mr. J. McLoughlin, Senior Engineer

Mr. A. O’Mullane, Senior Executive Engineer
Mr. J. Coughlan, Project Engineer

Ms C. Malone, Staff Officer
Non Elected
Mr. T Newton

Members:
Ms. Betty Tyrrell Collard

Apologies for inability to attend were received from Mr. K. Farrell and Mr. M. Moran.

An Cathaoirleach, Councillor C. Brophy presided.

1.
Confirmation of Minutes

On the proposal of Cllr. P. Cosgrave, seconded by Mr. T. Newton the Minutes of the meeting of the Transportation Strategic Policy Committee held on 29th May 2013 were CONFIRMED and APPROVED as a true record and signed by the Cathaoirleach.

2. M50 Travel Demand Study Presentation by NRA.

An Cathaoirleach, Cllr. Colm Brophy welcomed the NRA, represented by Ms Helen Hughes, Senior Project Manager (Strategic Planning), and Mr. Nigel O’Neill, Head of Commercial Operations, Procurement & Strategic Planning.  Also, present was Mr. Colin Acton of Aecom Consultants.  Ms Hughes gave a presentation addressing the issue of additional tolling on the M50.  Members of the Committee welcomed the presentation and following contributions from Cllr. P. Cosgrave, Cllr. E. Tuffy, Cllr. W. Lavelle, Cllr. C. Brophy, Ms. B. Tyrrell Collard, Cllr. A.M. Dermody, Cllr. J. Lahart, Cllr. E. Higgins and Mr. T. Newton, the queries raised were responded to by Mr. N. O’Neill and the report was NOTED.
3. Cashless Parking Payment System and Smart Phone App
HI 3 was NOT REACHED

4. Traffic Management at Newlands Cross during Interchange Construction Presentation
An Cathaoirleach, Cllr. C. Brophy welcomed BAM, represented by Ms Yvonne Jones, and Mr. Darren Devanne.  Ms Jones and Mr. Devane gave a presentation addressing the issue of traffic management at Newlands Cross during the interchange upgrade.
Members of the Committee welcomed the presentation and following contributions from Cllr. E. Higgins, Cllr. P. Cosgrave, Cllr. C. Brophy; Mr. D. Devane and Mr. J. Mcloughlin responded to queries raised and the report was NOTED.
5. A.O.B.
No business



The meeting concluded at 6.55 p.m.

 _______________                              _______________

Councillor C. Brophy                             Date

Cathaoirleach
